BOARD OF DIRECTORS' MEETING

                February 27, 2020 
Members Present

Members Absent


Others Present

Mike Ehrmann

Ron Smith
    


Rhonda Roth

Terry Hofmeister





            Traci Schrade



Linda Heller







Rochelle Ralston
Dean Wingfield 






Gidget Mathewson
Jerri Spear







Britney Donovan
Kent Jostes (Phone)






Drew Donovan
Alice Hilzer (Phone)                                                                           Kristen 

Eva Bruns (Phone)

ROLL CALL: Michael Ehrmann, President, called the meeting to order. A quorum was present.

EXECUTIVE SESSION: Personnel issue.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Motion was made and seconded (Wingfield/Hofmeister) to approve the January, 2020 minutes with correction.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carried.

AGENDA ADDITIONS:
Celebrating Gidget Mathewson and Britney Donovan, ECS Direct Care Provider of the Year nominees.  

                                                Changes in our server update plans
                                                Changes in personnel

                                                Sedgwick County Board member update
CORRESPONDENCE: None
FINANCIAL REPORT:  Finance Director Schrade presented the financials for January, not as good as last month; there were three payrolls and the wage increase that are reflected on the financials. We have some county money that will be coming in and that will help with our financials. Thanks to all counties for their contributions, it is appreciated. Motion was made and seconded (Spear/Wingfield) to approve the January, 2020 financials as presented (See attached).  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carried. 
OLD BUSINESS: None.
NEW BUSINESS: Director Roth informed the Board that Louise Buchholz resigned her position with ECS and Rosa Flores has been hired to fill her position. She will begin attending the Board of Directors’ meeting next month.  
February 2020 meeting:  
Gidget Mathewson, the Franklin Program manager and Britney Donovan were invited to be guests at our meeting to celebrate their nomination for the Direct Provider of the Year award through Alliance. We celebrated their nomination by having Rochelle Ralston share the letters for their nomination and Mike Ehrmann and Rhonda presented them with certificates of achievement from Alliance. They attended I/DD Awareness Day at the Capitol with our management team and an individual receiving services. Eastern Colorado Services thanks them for their outstanding job they do for us and for the families and individuals receiving services.  

In January of 2018 the BOD approved updates to our server. Phase 1 is complete. Les Archuleta, Platinum Technology, suggested we make a change to our Phase 2 plan as it has come to our attention that the accounting software will function better on a local server. This will involve purchasing some hardware upfront but we will not have the ongoing monthly fee for this phase that was in the original plan. The updated hardware for our Wi-Fi has been installed with its enhanced security and firewall.  Motion was made and seconded (Hofmeister/Jostes) to approve the changes.  Motion carried.  
Line of Credit Renewal is due for renewal at Wells Fargo.  We haven’t used the Line of Credit but we already have it set up and it is nice to have just in case it is needed. After some discussion a motion was made and seconded (Jostes/Bruns) to renew the line of credit.  
Director Roth informed the Board that Mark Turner, Sedgwick County Commissioner, informed her he will no longer be assigned to serve on the ECS Board of Directors’. It was his understanding Howard McCormick was assigned to serve.  Director Roth reported several attempts were made to contact Mr. McCormick and she was not able to reach him. This seat will be considered vacant until Director Roth hears from the County Commissioner’s in Sedgwick County.  
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR UPDATE: 
The Arc of Weld County requested to partner with Walmart and ECS to sponsor a community dance to be held in Ft. Morgan. The Arc will work with Walmart to get items donated for this dance, ECS will secure a place to hold the dance and help invite individuals receiving services and community members to attend. The goal of this event is to increase awareness of services provided by the ARC of Weld County and to include community and individuals receiving services in a fun event.
Public Comments:  No public comments
Meeting adjourned.

As a reminder: ***the telephone conference number is 1-877-820-7831 and the Participant Pass Code is 8058169, followed by the # sign.  The Board meeting for January 30, 2020 will begin at 6:30 pm at the Administration Office, 617 South 10th Avenue, Sterling.

